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Since 1996 to the Navajo Nation 
 

Dear Pastor and Church,                                                                                                             January – February 2022                                                                                                
RENEW IN 2022 

 
This is our theme for the year. We are looking forward to seeing how God strengthens and renews our 
church’s vision in reaching the lost! This past Sunday we had our highest attendance in a long time with 
many folks back in services for the first time in a long time. I preached a message entitled “Are You 
Looking in or Going in?” from the story of the Children of Israel and their hesitation to go into the 
Promised Land. I challenged our people to avoid “wandering in the wilderness” and go in to claim 
what God has for us. The altar was full and I am trusting that lasting decisions will be the result. 
                                                   

RENEWAL OF BIBLCIAL STANDARDS 
 

Ganado Baptist Bible College hosted a meeting with Pastor Clint Caviness 
from Oregon. He spent six hours teaching and training folks in developing 
Biblical standards. We had several churches attend the meeting and it 
was very well received! GBBC strives to hold a seminar each year on 
some area of ministry or training that we deem beneficial to our local 
churches. Bro. Caviness did a tremendous job of laying the foundation for 
our churches to develop their walk with the Lord based on the principles 
of the Word of God. I had the privilege of having Bro. Clint in my first youth 
department. It is wonderful that he has gone on to have a marvelous 

ministry of helping families all across the country! 
 

REVITALIZING OUR YOUTH 
 

Bro. Aaron Nelson and Crownpoint Baptist Church hosted a youth rally and 
that little church building in Dalton Pass was packed! Young people sang, 
gave testimonies, preached, led singing, and participated well in the entire 
program. This is a result of our youth camp that was held last summer and 
continues to grow! As I write this, some good men from Kentucky are putting 
up a building at the youth camp grounds in Nazlini. We are anticipating a 
great camp this year! Last year we saw a number saved and several young 
people surrender to the ministry! Please pray as we seek to raise up a 

generation that knows what it is to live for God from their youth on up! 
 

REMARKABLE OPPORTUNITIES 
 
Our son, Joel, is leading in developing an online radio station called Native Bible Radio. We are still 
working on the programming, but the prototype is up and running with music and PSA’s encouraging 
folks to listen. In addition, Ganado Baptist Church just received a building permit from the FCC to build 
a terrestrial radio station and begin broadcasting. There will be numerous hoops to jump through with 
the Tribe, but we have three years to get the station up and running. Please pray that the doors will 
open, and this will become a reality.  
 
The Lord has allowed me to preach quite a few funerals of late. This gives us an opportunity to preach 
to folks that we would normally not see. Just this past week, I buried a drunk guy who was my friend. It 
was so sad to see his life snuffed out. I upbraided some at the funeral who claimed to be Christians but 
don’t live it. Some appreciated it, some did not, but I answer to my King, and I believe what was said 
was needed. Thank you from Mrs. Haynes and me for praying for us as we seek to follow the Lord in our 
ministry here. 
 
Dr. and Mrs. Mark Haynes 


